
 

January 29, 2018 

 

 

 

 

The Honorable Rick Wilborn, Chairperson 

Senate Committee on Judiciary 

Statehouse, Room 541-E 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Senator Wilborn: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for SB 295 by Senate Committee on Judiciary 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning SB 295 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 SB 295 would remove various sunset provisions regarding the disclosure of public records 

at the Insurance Department and the Office of the State Bank Commissioner.  The bill would 

continue various statutes that the Revisor of Statutes has certified to the President of the Senate 

and the Speaker of the House of Representatives that contain an exception to the Open Records 

Act that have been reviewed during the 2018 Legislative Session.   

 

 The Insurance Department and Office of the State Bank Commissioner indicate SB 295 

would have no fiscal effect.  

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 Shawn Sullivan, 

 Director of the Budget 

 

 

 

 

cc: Miki Bowman, Banking 

 Glenda Haverkamp, Insurance  


